PRAIRIE DuLLONG TOWNSHIP
6933 Robinson School Road
Freeburg, IL 62243
Phone/FAX: (618) 539-0182

The regular monthly meeting of the highway commissioners of the State of lllinois, County of St. Clair, and

Township of Prairie Du Long was held in the office of the town clerk at the Prairie Du Long Township Office
Building on November 12, 2024 at 7:30 P.M.

Supervisor Mike Karban called the meeting to order and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited by those present.

Mike Karban, Township Supervisor, presided over the meeting. Trustees John Kaiser, Tim Lubenkov, Kyle Row,
Dean Skaer, Road Commissioner Gilbert Birkner and Township Clerk Dana Mehrmann were present.

Supervisor Karban asked the Clerk to read the minutes from the previous meeting. Mr. Karban asked for
questions or comments regarding the minutes. Kyle Row motioned to accept the minutes as read. John Kaiser
seconded the motion. Motion PASSED.

Six (6) guests attended the meeting.
The bills against the Township were presented by the Supervisor, reviewed by the trustees and paid.

The bills against the Road District prepared by the Road Commissioner were presented by the Supervisor,
discussed and paid.

SUPERVISOR’S REPORT

e The township received its seventh distribution from the county. The Town received $5,656.89 and the
Road received $21,720.14.

e Mr. Karban updated on the recently discussed claim stated that the contractor and Toirma have been in
contact but are still finalizing the cost of the claim.

HIGHWAY COMMISSIONER’S REPORT

e Commissioner Birkner reported that the concrete work has begun in Wildwood. He found that some
work needs to be done in the cul-de-sac where a portion is starting to collapse. That repair was not
included in the most recent bid and will be considered an emergency repair.

CLERK’S REPORT

e The Township building will be open on November 18 at 5pm to accept any filings for the upcoming April
1** election.

OTHER REPORTS

Unfinished Business:
e None

Under new business:

¢ None



Public Comment:

e Matt Tadlock inquired about getting flooded road signs moved further back on Probst Rd and Skaer Rd
so that cars stop turning around in the eight private drives on the North side and tearing up the loose
gravel at the end of their driveways. Mr. Birkner will give it consideration but doesn’t want to put it at
the corner of the highway to stop traffic from entering Probst Road at all.

o Mike Tullock expressed his gratitude for the township’s efforts in keeping the residents well informed on
projects and meeting updates.

There being no other business to be conducted a motion to adjourn was made by Dean Skaer. Tim Lubenkov
seconded the motion. Motion PASSED.

Respectfully submitted,
Dana Mehrmann, Township Clerk

Mike Karban, Supervisor

John Kaiser, Trustge / Tim Lubenkov, Trustee
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Kyle Kow, Trustee Dean Skaer, Trustee




